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Texas Soil Profiles 

In this issue:   

• Minutes from the PSSAT Annual Meeting (Feb 3, 2021) -- page 1 

• Annual Meeting Reports -- page 5 

• Soils News -- page 9 

• Appreciation Letter from Jonathan Peters -- page 9 

• Call for Newsletter Articles -- page 9 

 

Minutes from the Professional Soil Scientists Association of Texas Annual Meeting 
February 3, 2021 

Meeting conducted online, via Zoom. Meeting called to order at 7:13 p.m. 

Online statistics: 33 attendees. Meeting duration: approximately 1-½ hours 

Laurie Kiniry, PSSAT President, thanked everyone for attending.  

Attendees introduced themselves 

 

Treasurer’s Report from Travis Waiser – see pages 5-6 for balance sheets 

• Good year for General Fund 

• Scholarship Fund was slightly in the red – generous donations from members keep this fund afloat. 
PayPal is a popular way to pay dues. 

• The IRS paperwork for 2020 has already been filed.  

• Budget is good for the following year because we’re not having a meal nor renting a venue for this 
year’s meeting. 

• Dennis Brezina moved that the Budget be approved. Seconded by Wayne Gabriel. Approved by 
acclamation. 

 

 

2021 PSSAT Officers 

President – Shanna Dunn, USDA-NRCS, Corpus Christi            President-Elect – Jamey Douglass, USDA-NRCS, retired, Temple  

Vice-President – Lauren Selph, West Texas A&M University, Canyon 

Treasurer – Travis Waiser, USDA-NRCS, Kerrville                               Editor – Jon Brandt, TerrEval Consulting, Corpus Christi 

Past-President – Laurie Kiniry, USDA-NRCS, retired, Temple 
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Webmaster Report from Carlos Villarreal – see page 7 for copy of report 

• Took over from Jon Brandt in June 2020 

• Added several useful links and field tour guides 

• Added the Soil Scientist Spotlight – highlighting careers and providing insight for prospective soil 
scientists. Invited membership to participate. 

 

Editor’s Report from Jon Brandt  

• We need content – please send photos, articles, and any soil-related items to bolster newsletter 

• Talked about the coordinator that fields Ask-A-Soil Scientist questions from the website, maybe a 
member of the Public Relations and Education Committee. 

 

Minutes from the 2020 Meeting 

• Last year’s Annual Meeting minutes were published in September 2020 PSSAT Newsletter 

• Wayne Gabriel moved that the minutes shown on the screen be approved. Charlie Pehl seconded the 
motion. 2020 Minutes approved by acclamation. 

 

Scholarship Committee Report from Amanda Bragg  

There were three applicants this year, including an applicant from a university that’s never participated before 
(The University of Texas Rio Grande Valley). This was one of the strongest groups of applicants we have 
received. 

 

 

 

Jonathan Peters is this year’s scholarship winner. He is an Army veteran and a junior 
at Texas Tech University – scheduled to graduate in December 2021.  He is on the 
TTU President’s Honor List. 

 

Matt Siebecker commented that last year’s scholarship winner, Cynthia Jordan, is 
now a soil science Master’s student at Texas Tech University. 

 

 

 

 

Ethics Committee Report from Wayne Gabriel 

• If the By-Laws changes are approved, this will be the last Ethics Committee report. The Ethics 
Committee duties will be covered by the Executive Council. 

• Wayne doesn’t think we’ve ever had an ethics issue brought before us, including this year. He has a 
negative report. 
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Constitution and By-laws Committee Report from Jamey Douglass 

• Changes proposed and published in January 2021 PSSAT Newsletter 

• Some of the changes proposed, considering trend of dwindling membership:  
o reduce standing committee number from seven to six committees 
o reduce the number of members on committees 
o staggering tenures on committees 

Wayne Gabriel moved that the Constitution and By-Laws changes described by Jamey be approved. Ed Janak 
seconded the motion. Changes approved by acclamation. 

 

Finance Committee Report from Sidney Paulson 

Treasurer’s Report was reviewed by the committee. No errors found or questions for Treasurer. 

 

Membership Committee Report from Travis/Carlos 

• One new member from last year. 

• Informed non-member attendees that application form is on the PSSAT website 

• Laurie Kiniry mentioned that PSSAT’s 40th anniversary is coming up next year and would like to have as 
many people as possible be part of it. Please encourage soil scientists to join PSSAT. 

 

Public Relations and Education Committee 

• Laurie mentioned there is a chair for each committee, except for this one - asking for a volunteer. 

• Jon Brandt mentioned he spoke with Nathan about having a “speaker’s bureau” comprised by PSSAT 
members. What prompted this discussion is that several PSSAT members have given classes and 
been involved with the Texas Master Naturalist program and Master Gardeners.  Laurie commented 
that would be a good thing for that committee to consider. 

• Dennis Brezina volunteered to be the PR/Education Committee chairman. 

• Sidney Paulson moved that Dennis Brezina be approved as PR/Ed Chairman. Jon Brandt seconded the 
motion. Vote by membership not required. 

 

Licensure Committee Report from Ed Janak – see page 8 for copy of his summary 

• Ed summarized the report from the PSSAT Committee for 
TBPG Sunset Review (PCTSR) 

• Discussed parts of §851.22 – mentioning there is no waiver 
available for the Council of Soil Science Examination (CSSE) - 
Professional Practice 

• Ed suggested that the Committee be disbanded. 

• He was appointed to the Texas BPG in 2019. His tenure 
expires in 2025. Please contact him if you have any questions. 
There will be a seat for a soil scientist in 2025, since he will not 
be reapplying for reappointment. 

• Wayne Gabriel asked about including the committee’s 
report in the newsletter.  
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• Laurie commented that the document could be utilized by the PR/Ed Committee 

• Susan Casby-Horton said the document is quite large – difficult to include in the newsletter. Wayne said 
there might be some good excerpts to include. 

• Committee transmitted the report to Carlos Villarreal (PSSAT President at the time). He forwarded it to 
the Sunset Committee. Issue tabled for five years and will consider again in the future. 

• Laurie Kiniry asked if there was any more discussion about the Committee Report 

• Jon Brandt suggested to Carlos that we just put the whole document on the website. It would be easier 
than trying to publish excerpts in the newsletter. Ed Janak concurred. Wayne said the website would be 
a good place to archive it. Susan Casby-Horton – it could provide some information supporting the 
PSSAT 40th anniversary commemoration. Laurie said we will just put the report on the website. Laurie 
confirmed that the Committee is now disbanded. 

 

New Business 

• Wayne Gabriel mentioned that it would be nice to include a summary of PSSAT accomplishments, 
history, etc. as part of the 40th Anniversary commemoration. Also, Zoom meetings can allow more 
membership contact and facilitate technical sessions. Wayne volunteered to help Dennis Brezina with 
this. Laurie has mentioned to Shanna Dunn (President-Elect) she will also volunteer for 40th 
Anniversary. 

• Wayne shared the 25th Anniversary logo. His daughter is working on updating the logo to reflect the 40 th 
anniversary (1982 – 2022). 

• No other new business 

 

Nominations for Officers 

• Nominations for Officers – published in January 2021 PSSAT Newsletter 

• Travis did not receive any mail-in absentee votes. 

• Absentee Ballot shown on the screen. Any additions to the ballot?  None. 

• Ed Janak moved that the nominees be approved. Wayne Gabriel seconded the motion. Nominees 
approved by acclamation. 

 

New Committee Chairs 

Laurie Kiniry named the new Committee Chairs: 

• Scholarship – Amanda Bragg 

• Nominations – Laurie Kiniry 

• Finance – Jon Wiedenfeld 

• Constitution and By-Laws – Jamey Douglass 

• Membership – Jamey Douglass 

• Public Relations and Education – Dennis Brezina 

 

Laurie Kiniry made concluding remarks. Thanked attendees and committee chairs for their work. Virtually 
passed the gavel to Shanna Dunn. 

Shanna thanked Laurie, especially embracing the challenges this last year and having an online annual 
meeting. She presented a Willow Tree figurine to Laurie in appreciation for her leadership this last year – she 
will be mailing it to her. 
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Shanna mentioned there are some upcoming tours and other things in the works to help commemorate 
PSSAT’s 40th anniversary. There are some exciting things coming up for PSSAT the next couple of years. 

Shanna Dunn adjourned meeting at 8:56 p.m.  

 

Annual Meeting Reports 

Treasurer’s Report 
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Webmaster Report 
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Licensure Committee Report 
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Soils News  

USDA 2021 Soils Planner 

You can download the PDF here: 
https://nrcspad.sc.egov.usda.gov/DistributionCenter/pdf.aspx?productID=1617 

 

Chicken Manure 

https://www.soils.org/news/science-news/surprising-power-chicken-manure 

 

Texas Tech University press release about PSSAT Scholarship 

https://www.depts.ttu.edu/pss/newsroom/posts/2021/02/jonathan-peters-pssat-scholarship.php 

 

Appreciation Letter from Jonathan Peters 

PSSAT Scholarship Committee,  

I want to personally thank you for choosing me as the Professional Soil Scientists Association of Texas scholarship 
recipient. Through this scholarship, I will continue my path towards academic excellence and strive to make valuable 
contributions as a Soil Scientist.   

I am originally from East Tennessee and I joined the Army at age 20. While in the Army, I deployed to Afghanistan in 
support of operation enduring freedom and was a recipient of multiple military awards. On June 9, 2019, my fiancé and I 
welcomed our first child Ezlyn into our lives. We are proud parents and your contributions will ensure that I am able to 
finish my education so that I may provide a future full of opportunity and promise for my loved ones.  

As a father, a student, and a veteran, this scholarship will ensure that I will be able to continue my education and relieve 
some of the financial stress that comes with being a full-time student and having a family. Thank you again. I am honored 
and will be forever thankful. 

Sincerely, 
Jonathan Peters 
Plant and Soil Science 
Texas Tech University 

 

Call for Newsletter Articles 

Please send articles, information, or photos that are suitable for future newsletters to: editor@pssat.org    

Thank you! 

https://nrcspad.sc.egov.usda.gov/DistributionCenter/pdf.aspx?productID=1617
https://www.soils.org/news/science-news/surprising-power-chicken-manure
https://www.depts.ttu.edu/pss/newsroom/posts/2021/02/jonathan-peters-pssat-scholarship.php
mailto:editor@pssat.org

